www.mundyroad.ca
Mundy Road PAC Meeting - Friday, February 5, 2010

In Attendance: Kathy Anderson, Teresa Battista, Edna Fong, Dalene Schulz, Teri Towner, Robin Juergensen, Robin Lowe, Renee Wick, Ingrid Davitt, Teresa Mannarino, Diane Hayward Meek, Keith Scheibal, Nicole Schenato, Suzanne Clements.

Staff:  Kelly Zimmer

9:10 am    Welcome and Introductions.

Approve Agenda - Motion by Robin L, seconded by Robin J.  All in favour, motion passed.

Approve Minutes from December 3, 2009 meeting: Motion by Teri seconded by Keith.  All in favour, motion passed.

Chair People’s Reports

Teresa:  Thank you to all the parents who have contributed to Staff Appreciation over the last months.  Mr. Reis’s and Ms. LaFleur classes have recently hosted, and Ms. Borthwick and Mrs. Wong’s class are next this month.

Thank you to Teri and Robin J. for preparing the Terasen Gas Grant Application for $1000 which we received and have used toward math manipulatives.  Thank you to teachers and staff for all their hard work on the Christmas Concert, also to Principal and Vice Principal at Monty Middle where our evening performance was held.  It was thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended.  Thanks to Dalene, teachers and staff, and all volunteers at the Pancake Breakfast.

Principal’s Report – Kelly Zimmer

Evening Christmas Concert held at Monty Middle School, and was well attended.

One student from Greybrook is here at Mundy.

Teachers still attending Math Makes Sense workshops – there will be one more this year.  As well, the intermediate teachers are working with the author of the textbook (Ray Appel).  This is an incredible opportunity and they work with a partner school of same grade teachers. Ray comes into classrooms and works with staff at from both schools, on new lesson plans, which builds on their already strong skills. (Mr. Porter, Mrs. Moscone, Mrs. Kroeker, Ms. MacKay, Mrs. Reiderer and Mr. Reis are participating)

Math manipulatives have arrived for Primary classes.

On-going theft from classes – laser mouse, money. Classrooms will now be locked during the day when empty.

Smart Boards – one group of parents has gone to Castle Park to view.  More visits will be scheduled sometime before Spring Break

Gymnastics equipment here February 1st to 28th

35 Kindergarteners already registered for Sept.  Government (Ministry of Education) states all schools will have full day Kindergarten in 2011.

Spirit Days on Thursdays during February. 

Olympic Medalist coming here in February 23, 9:15 for special assembly.

Coffee with Principal – February 26th, 9:00 am in staff room.

FSA’s will be completed next week.

District 43 was $2 million in debt this year. Mundy Road had to give approximately $500 back to district.

The amount was determined based on a percentage formula and snapshots of school’s accounts, which would have included our PAC donations if they were sitting in the school account.  Should we keep them separate in future?  Then we wouldn’t get tax receipts.

Other Committee Reports

Treasurer’s Report – Renee presented two reports, to the end of November and to end of December.  Discussion ensued.  Motion to accept the two reports by Suzanne, seconded by Diane, passed.
School Planning Council – Council met with Kelly earlier this month and Robin J. has produced a summary of Mundy Road’s Action Plan for Learning, which is included as an addendum to the minutes.
DPAC – Teri.  Upcoming Parent Ed Seminars: Social Responsibility Seminar, March 10th.  

Anti - Bullying Seminar (info attached) with Cindi Seddon, Wednesday, April 14th, which is also Pink Shirt Day.  Pre-Registration required. 

Many Schools have sent letters to their MLA’s speaking against cuts to gaming funds.  PAC agreed we would like to send a similar letter - Teri will draft and present at next meeting.

Health and Safety – Keith and Kelly met with Arthur Orsini, and did a “walkability tour” of school.  Arthur was more focused on less driving, less parking, more walking versus how we could add more parking, add a drop off route, etc.

After much discussion it became clear that a plan needs to be drawn up to identify exactly what our traffic goals are at our school.  Once they are identified we can start to educate parents and contact the appropriate people at the City and District levels.  Topics and suggestions included:

· Chirping pedestrian lights

· Left turn signal from Austin onto Mundy

· Walking school buses

· Classroom / school wide challenges to increase walking to school… trophy / recognition

· Determining what are the City’s responsibilities

· Richard Stewart currently has plans in place for school traffic upgrades – these should be reviewed in conjunction with our goals.

· Educating parents on parking on peripheral streets

· Building a new drop-off lane

Keith will follow up with Arthur, Teri will follow up with DPAC, and Ingrid will help plan/promote walking program.

Member at Large - Dalene thanked all who helped with the Pancake Breakfast and Mike Towner for being Santa.
Thrifty’s Smile Card: $1310 collected as of today.  Maximum we can collect is $2500.  

Old Business:

A. Parking:  Teresa reinforced that Parents must stay out of the Staff parking lot.

B. Tennis Program is booked for June, 2010.  Nicole Schenato moved that the PAC spend $1000 towards the cost of the tennis program.  Robin Lowe seconded.  All in favour, motion passed.

C. Vacant Executive Position: Parent Education Coordinator.  No nomination at this time.  

New Business:

Suzanne – Playground fundraising: concern that people will lose interest in fundraising if they don’t see something for the money.  Suzanne and Robin J to look into products and prices and give more information at next meeting, with the understanding we don’t want to spend all our money because many grants are matching grants.

Stencils – There is still a plan to teach parent volunteers who then can teach kids the games, when weather permits.

Keith will put a proposal together for an outside wall mural and perhaps a mural / logo in the gym or lobby walls.

Future Playground Fundraisers – Suzanne will contact Leona Huggins regarding a Trivia Night Fundraiser, perhaps for September or October, 2010.  Nicole Schenato willing to be involved.  (Halloween Magic Show is also in October.)

Diane willing to head up a Movie Night this Spring with Ingrid as an advisor, and Nicole will help with concession.

Suggestion to spend $380 to put cable in the gym and then have special events during Hockey Playoffs, Olympics, etc, and charge for concession.

Corporate Community Sponsorship – Discussion regarding how we can tap into local businesses as financial supporters by providing advertising, recognition, and support for their business. Suggestions included:

Silver, Gold, Platinum Sponsors – different levels equal different advertising or recognition.  An engraved plaque on a wall, a brick on the playground, an engraved Stepping Stone path.  “Thank you” in the newsletter, an email blast, an advertisement on our website.

Other fundraising suggestions:

A directory of and for school families, with advertisements / coupons.

Cook book – families contribute recipes and include sponsors / advertising.

Photo memory book of all students and sell for $10 - $12.

Laptops are in their second year (and were not brand new when purchased).  Need to start to think about putting money aside towards new ones.  Computer Lab is even older than laptops but will not be replaced by District any time soon.  If PAC bought a new lab, district would not maintain it.  Thank you to Mr. Porter who does a great job of keeping our lab is in excellent shape and the students who also treat it very well.

Spring Dance – May 1st.  Bronwyn and Teresa need help, specifically the night of the dance. Please contact them if you can help. There will be a live band, raffle baskets. Classes to contribute money or items, local businesses will be approached for donations.

Money from dance typically goes to general revenue.  Suggestion that half be designated to playground.

Open Discussion:

Playground Supervisor not wearing vest before school - makes it difficult to identify her.

More dogs and scooters on playground lately - need to educate parents and kids.  Kelly will put a note in the next newsletter.  Parents can be asked to keep dogs out of the school yard due to allergies and some people’s discomfort around dogs, but it is not an enforceable rule.  Scooters are supposed to be folded up when kids get on school yard, just as bikes are supposed to be locked up.
Kathy will price out new PAC Banners as they are a good way to publicize PAC meetings, but current banners are damaged and virtually unusable.

Motion to adjourn by Robin J seconded by Robin L. All in favour, motion carried.

Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 2nd, 7:00 pm
